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My objectives this week were to:

1. Contact Dave Vernon and the Networking Operations Center NOC to discuss what type of bandwidth we may expect over Internet2 and how much that might cost us.

2. Investigate the potential use of satellite network transfer.

I had hoped to be able to walk into the NOC and leave with an understanding of how much of the I2 pipe we might be able to use, for how long, and how much it might cost.  It has become apparent that this is more complicated based on the fact that the NOC has nothing to do with the billing aspect of this equation and also has very little experience with dealing with this type of arrangement.  The billing issues are handled through CIT, and I have emailed Dave Vernon multiple times with no responses. 

The most important pieces of information I got out of my visit to the NOC (on the 7th floor of the Theory Center) is:

· From their perspective, based on I2 usage, using 6 MB/s sounds very “doable”

· While looking at the traffic analysis graphs is a good start for “ballparking” bandwidth, testing for transfer rates should be done later (when Internet Archive can get on I2), in order to get an idea of delays that will affect the transfer.

· CIT is the most important element of the process for setting up this arrangement.  

In order to investigate the possibility of using a satellite transfer I have had multiple communications with Kevin Feeney at the NOC.  Interestingly enough, Cornell does have some satellite infrastructure currently operational, but discussing the potential transfer rates have indicated that this option is not a feasible solution for us.  Specifically, our transfer rates would most likely be around 5 Mbps using ¼ of a transponder.  In short, these transfer rates would an incredible amount of time and costs would be staggering (remember that 48 Mbps would take over 5 days of continuous transfer for 2.5 TB’s).  Moreover, this would involve considerable infrastructure costs on Internet Archive’s side, contributing to the general feeling that we need not continue down this path. 


Currently, I believe that communication with Dave Vernon is a logical and important next step.  We are also waiting for Internet Archive to make progress in figuring out how they will connect to Internet2 (and hopefully get an estimate on when that “might” happen) so that we can further plan on how to obtain the initial data sets.

